

Department of Economic Development Thomas S. McNair, Director 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 210 Cleveland, Ohio 44114-1070 (216) 664-2832

November 29, 2023

The Honorable Blaine A. Griffin President – Cleveland City Council 601 Lakeside Avenue, Room 216 Cleveland, OH 44114

RE: Legislation for Introduction & Passage - December 4, 2023

Dear Council President Griffin:

I am writing to request your support for **introduction and passage** under suspension of legislation described below at the <u>City Council Meeting scheduled for Monday, December 4<sup>th</sup>, 2023.</u> The legislation is as follows:

## Approving the Tax Incentive Review Council's Year 2022 Recommendations

This legislation will review and approve all recommendations on exemptions of the Tax Incentive Review Council. The TIRC has reviewed all agreements granting exemptions from property taxation and have made recommendations to either continue, modify, or terminate the agreements based on various factors.

I appreciate your support and understanding of our interest in moving this project forward. Its required that this piece of legislation be passed by Cleveland's City Council at this meeting to meet its obligation under Chapter 5709 of the Ohio Revised Code. If you have any questions, please contact me at (216) 664-2832.

Sincerely,

Thomas S. McNair, Director
Department of Economic Development

cc: All Members of Council Patricia J. Britt, City Clerk, Clerk of Council Ryan M. Puente, Chief of Government Affairs